WINTER 2024 NEWSLETTER



2024 Scholarship **Opportunity!**

We are proud to announce the 2024 Scholarship Program, reinforcing our commitment to supporting higher education in our communities. This year, we're awarding five \$1,000 scholarships to graduating Illinois high school seniors.* Whether you're pursuing a degree, certification, or apprenticeship, our scholarships can help alleviate the financial pressures of your educational journey. The application period will open on February 1, 2024 and close on May 17, 2024.

*Scholarship applicants must have an immediate family member (mother, father, stepmother, stepfather, grandmother, grandfather, sister, or brother) or legal guardian who is a member of United Credit Union for at least 6 months as of November 17, 2023.



A Letter from the President

As we welcome 2024, United is on the brink of many exciting changes. This year marks a big chapter in our story, one that will see us embracing change and growth. We are looking forward to sharing more details with you later this year. Our history is one of adaptation and evolution, always with the goal of better serving our community and members. Get ready for a better banking experience with United, including a brand-new website launching soon. Stay tuned for more updates!

Mario Aguirre

HIT THE HIGHWAY THE LOW WAY

with a low-rate Auto Loan!









Annual Meeting Invitation

Board Secretary Jaime Groth-Searle, on behalf of the Board of Directors, would like to invite all members to our Annual Meeting on **Saturday, March 16, 2024, at 9:00 am.**

Chicago Teachers Union • 1901 W. Carroll Avenue • Chicago, IL 60612



Introducing Our New Director of Lending: Robert Dwyer

United Credit Union is thrilled to welcome Robert Dwyer as our new Director of Lending. With an impressive 25-year career in the finance and banking industry, Robert brings a wealth of knowledge and experience to our team. His journey in the banking sector includes significant roles in corporate banking and credit unions, where he has honed his skills in underwriting, managing teams, and leading projects.

Dwyer aims to leverage his expertise to further enhance our lending services. He is committed to being part of a team that makes a positive impact in the community, with a focus on teaching financial literacy and helping members achieve their financial goals.

Beyond his professional achievements, he is dedicated to community service. He has been actively involved in 'Hands on Banking,' providing financial education to children, and has participated in various community service projects like Habitat for Humanity.

We are confident that his leadership and expertise will be invaluable as we continue to provide our members with exceptional lending services and support!



Special Notice

All United branches will be closed Monday, April 22, 2024 and Wednesday, May 22, 2024

for team training.

We appreciate your understanding. We encourage you to visit a Shared Branch location on <u>these days.</u>

HOLIDAY CLOSINGS

Martin Luther King Jr. Day Monday, January 15

Presidents' Day Monday, February 19

> **Memorial Day** Monday, May 27

Pulaski Branch

4444 S. Pulaski Rd. Chicago, IL 60632

Peterson Branch

4747 W. Peterson Ave. Ste 100 Chicago, IL 60646

Evergreen Park Branch

9148 S. Western Ave. Evergreen Park, IL 60805

Hyde Park Branch

1526 E. 55th St. Chicago, IL 60615

Chicago Teacher's Union

1901 W. Carroll Ave. Ste 201A Chicago, IL 60612

UnitedCreditUnion.com

Phone: 773-376-6000

Routing Number 271081502

This credit union is federally insured by NCUA and is an Equal Housing Opportunity Lender.